
Lakewood Junior Baseball 
General Meeting February 8, 2022
Called to order 7:00 PM

Members present Rick Loya, Angie Avalos-Solis, Jennifer Walterscheid, Patrick Mulhern, Carolyn 
Huffman, Cassie Farley, Brian Shaifer, Mike Jacobs, Kelly Schulze, Armando Valdez and Ed Emmitt.

NO RMJBL meeting this month

Shop days at Dicks Sporting Goods at Colorado Mills to be held the following dates.  This year they are 
done all weekend compared to just 1 day in the past.   Our dates are March 11-14th, April 1st-4th, and July 
15-18th.  Mention Lakewood Junior Baseball and save 20%

Double Angels is offering scholarships in the amount $150, there is a link on the website.  

Each team will be getting 2 dozen practice balls plus game balls.  We will be getting from Dicks and 
Angie will distribute once she has. 

King/Lyles tournament will be May 7-8th.  Teams must pay the $65 USSSA registration fee but no other 
entry/registration fees.  Please let Angie know if you planning to play in the King/Lyles. 

We have a new team; will be coached by Landon Schulze.  Team is moving from North Jeffco and will be 
playing 9AA.  Roster has 10 members moving over. 

Potentially have a new 10AA team coached by Danny Pacheco and Bill Farr if we can get enough players, 
however, we currently only have 3 members.

New web site is up and running.  All registrations have been moved over.  Discussion regarding payment 
plans.  We will be setting up payment plans in the amount of 50% due now and 50% March 1st.  Angie 
will keep uniforms of all players who are not paid in full prior to distribution. 

Coaches need to get coaching certificates done and upload to the website.

Games will begin week of April 4th. 

Treasurer report; we are set up with We Pay and currently processing payments through it.  

Registration report; registration is good just mostly in need of players to fill rosters.   Concerned about 
Josh’s roster filling, currently only has 5 players, however, some kids need to move up based on age. 

Scheduler report; Kyle Parker has left the City of Lakewood and we must submit requests by this Friday 
Feb 11. West Jeff is asking if they can use Morse #1 as they are short fields and have a 14U team 
needing. Mike is trying to have all practices as Morse Park and Lakewood Park to avoid using school 
fields which are more expensive and not as well maintained.    Mike reminded us that RMJBL will 
schedule 16 games and not reschedule games unless a team is in jeopardy of not playing 10 games. 

Next board meeting is March 8th at 7:00 PM. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:46 PM


